July 16, 2014 SKSR General Meeting Picnic as of August 6, 2014

Place: Edmonds City Park

After everyone had gotten their food, President Cheryl Bauer welcomed the members. She then introduced the SKSR Executive Board to the group.

She next introduced Edi Moersch, the new WSSRA President, who spoke to the gathering. She and her husband had an adventure driving up from Puyallup due to misdirections given on Google.

Marianne Harvey, our NW-1 District Representative, was introduced and also spoke to the group.

Cheryl welcomed two new retirees.

Virg Rayton, Grants Committee Chair, explained the program. Since the 1998 – 99 school year we've awarded a total of \$48,000 in grants to active members. This year we budgeted \$7,000 and were able to deliver a record 42 grants. Recipients who came then explained how they had used their grant monies. He, also, read a few emails that he had received explaining how that money had been spent.

The grant recipients who attended were: Peggy Hohnhaus and Heather Slettebak from Lynndale (Edmonds), Cathy Kennedy and Pam Smith from Woodmore Elementary (Northshore), Ruth Kenney from Terrace Park K-8 (Edmonds), Judy Schaad from Shorewood High School (Shoreline), Janet Tucker from College Place Middle School (Edmonds), and Cathi Wrolstad and Tanya King-Bazor from Beverly Elementary (Edmonds). The grant recipients who emailed were: Patti Boyle from Chase Lake Elementary (Edmonds), Debbie Hubble from Syre Elementary (Shoreline) and Marilyn Hall from Terrace Park K-8 (Edmonds). Some of the projects and pictures from the grants were passed around.

Rita Requa then stepped forward and drew winners for the PAC baskets.

Cheryl explained the August 13th Retreat and invited people to come and/or share their ideas and thoughts for next year's projects, fund raisers and field trips.

After again thanking everyone for coming she adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully submitted

Jan Phillips, Secretary